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	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR HOUSING AND PLANNING

To the: LEAD MEMBER FOR CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES 

On:
Monday, 13 February 2006

TITLE: DDA building improvement programme update.

RECOMMENDATIONS:
That the report be noted

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report sets out the current position on the 05/06 programme and additional works to be included in the programme..

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Report of the Lead Member for Planning and Customer and Support Services September 05

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Capital Programme 05/06

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
NO

CONTACT OFFICER:
Steven Durbar (Strategic Property Management Unit) x3755

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
All Wards

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Compliance with DDA legislation

Improving BVPI’s

DETAILS:

1.0 
Background
1.1 In 2005/6 the council allocated £250,000 to undertake DDA building Improvements and approval was given to the programme of works set out in appendix 1. 

1.2 Out of the £250,000, £25000 was held as a contingency, a further £25,000 was held to deal with buildings not counting towards BVPI 156 which require adaptation and £5000 to pay for initial survey and cost estimating fees where this work had not been already undertaken

1.3 In addition £89,000 was brought forward as slippage from the 04/05 programme.

2.0 . 
Current Position

2.1 
Having reviewed the programme with Urban Vision it is clear that some 
of the programmed works will not be delivered this financial year. (The 
position on each scheme is set out in appendix 1)  This slippage is due 
to a number of factors, principally;

· Delivering the councils corporate office moves programme has taken 
up resources in the Urban Vision building maintenance group, reducing 
the resource available to deliver DDA works

· Reduced staff in the SPMU and their giving priority to producing the 
corporate AMP and activity to improve the council CPA position in 
relation to ‘use of assets’

· The increasing complexity of delivering schemes in the programme.


This has taken place in the context of performance against BVPI 156 
being ahead of target during the year (the target is 39% and the current 
position is 44% of public areas of public access buildings being suitable 
and accessible by disabled people)

2.2 
In view of the slippage two small jobs have already been included in 
the programme as being necessary works but readily delivered.  In 
addition it is proposed to add the provision of loop systems within eight 
community centres and four day centres to the programme. Community 
Health & Social Care is keen to see these works delivered in this years 
programme.

2.3       In addition it should be noted that the provision of accessible toilets in  
Victoria Park which was not specifically named as a project is being 
undertaken, set against the £25,000 allocated for buildings not 
counting towards BV PI 156

2.4 
It is estimated that the total slippage on the 05/06 programme will be    
approximately £125,000, which will be carried forward into 2006/07 
programme.

3.0 
Conclusion

3.1 Whilst there has been slippage in the programme the councils performance against BVPI 156 is ahead of target.

3.2 The process of defining, agreeing and implementing DDA works needs to be revisited in order to avoid slippage in the 06/07 programme of works.

MALCOLM SYKES


Strategic Director Housing and Planning
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